ADRRN

Plenary Statement

Chairperson, and Distinguished Delegates:

I am honored to speak on behalf of the Asian Disaster Reduction & Response Network, a collective of 34 national nongovernmental and civil society organizations from 14 countries in Asia.  We live in the most vulnerable region in the world with the highest number of disasters and loss of lives as a result thereof.
Our submission to you is as follows:
In spite of increasing loss of lives due to disasters, the importance of disaster prevention or risk reduction has not been well understood by most development practitioners and emergency managers.  

DRR is still largely an incidental activity by most development practitioners and emergency managers.  While there have been intense global efforts as fora like these to push the agenda, the results on the ground are still disheartening.  There is continued practice and talk of pilot projects and isolated case studies.  DRR as the norm continues to elude us. 
If we really want to see a more sustained and widespread change, we have to learn from the very people we are trying to serve.  Local communities still rely on indigenous knowledge. Instead, we seem to be pushing more for high end  technology driven efforts  such as satellite based tsunami warning systems. These may be welcome addition to our capabilities, however,  they overshadow and undermine the people’s traditional capacities . These capacities can be innovatively harnessed and with very low costs spread widely. 
To make this happen, we can leverage on deeply rooted National and Local Networks of civil society organizations and community representations. Networks have the strength and the competitive edge is delivering results widely in the lowest possible costs. As such they can be our best “agents of change”.  

It is time we focus our energies on “education for disaster prevention”, the kind of education that recognizes people’s knowledge and the factors that have built their resilience traditionally. Without such approach, the goals of the HFA can never be met. 

 Finally,  we need to turn our attention to where the real risks are. Most of our efforts go in preparing communities that have recovered from a recent disaster. Whereas, a greater proportion of the effort should go to communities where we know the next disaster will happen soon. Our urban communities, coastal communities and areas which are now at risk of “climate migrants” need our urgent attention. 

In conclusion, 

What we would like to see: Focused energy on Education for Disaster Prevention
Where do we see it : In communities already at edge – in urban areas,  along our coasts and small islands facing the threat of climate change
How do we want to see it done : Well governed networks leveraging on their national and community linkages. 

Thank you for your attention
